No. Fca/_#) F-<

HP Forest Department.

Dated Nahan,the /?’/6' /}(/ii

From: DFO Nahan. To: CF Nahan.

Subject:- Diversion of 7.565 ha of forest land in favour of HPPWD for the Construction of
link road from Sainwala, Boghria, Jhameria, Charuwala, Katola Km. 0/0 to
11/500. kms in jurisdiction of Nahan Forest Division Distt. Sirmour. H.P.

mo:
e Kindly refer to your office letter No. FD-NH-F005/3/2021-MISC Dated
04.06.2022 on the subject cited above.
2. In this regard, the reply of observation attended by Executive Engineer HPPWD
Nahan has reported that no other possible alignment to contact the village Sainwala , and finally
terminate at village Katola . The alternative proposal was explored by this department during the visit
which was not found feasible. The grade of the alternative alignment is not adequate and cover more
length which comes to 12.600Km.The alternative route will also pass through Reserve Forest Land and
also involves more number of trees as compared to the proposed alignment. It is further submitted
that the village Sainwala, Boghria, Jhameria, Charuwala, and Katola are the unconnected habitation
and no existing road network is providing road access to these villages. The proposed road alignment
to connect these villages, which is being provided by the PWD, is absolutely feasible and also shortest
for construction of this road; minimum forest land as well as trees will be involved. The route is quite
unavoidable.

This is for information and further necessary action please.

L

GouX
Division rest Officer,
Nahan Forest Division.



